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June 28, 2019

Dear Governor Evers,

On behalf of the Waukesha County Business Alliance, we encourage your approval of the state budget
that was recently approved by the Assembly and Senate.

The Alliance is Waukesha County’s largest business association, representing approximately 1,200
companies and community organizations. As the voice of business in Waukesha County, the Alliance is
pleased to see the state’s investment in important priorities, such as transportation funding and K-12
education, as well as the proposed cuts to income taxes. The Alliance is encouraged by both the
legislature’s and your attention to key issues, including:

e Workforce development is the number one issue facing Waukesha County, the region and our
state. An Alliance survey found that more than 85 percent of Waukesha County employers plan
to expand their workforce in the next three years, yet 82 percent are unable to find enough
qualified workers. The Alliance is committed to developing, identifying and supporting policy
solutions that strengthen our region’s talent pipeline. Recognizing that high quality schools are
critical to developing educated citizens and a strong future workforce, the Alliance is focused on
supporting Waukesha County students in being both college and career ready and helping
families and educators understand job opportunities in the marketplace today and in the future.
Investments in education, including K-12 and the Wisconsin Technical College System made
within this budget demonstrate an encouraging shared concern for workforce development
amidst an aging workforce.

e |t's time for Wisconsin to create a long-term transportation plan that aligns transportation
project priorities with predictable funding to ensure projects are completed in a timely manner.
Access to a robust transportation system is consistently one of the top issues we hear from
businesses. Waukesha County’s economic vitality depends on modern, safe and efficient
infrastructure. In particular, we recognize the need for a sustainable funding solution to meet
the critical transportation infrastructure needs of our state. The effective flow of goods, services
and people is fundamental to business growth and a vibrant economy. The Alliance has long
advocated for statewide, sustainable, long-term transportation funding solutions and feel that
the proposed investments in this budget are a good starting point.
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e The Alliance advocates for tax and regulatory measures that promote business expansion and
retention and allow Wisconsin to be nationally and globally competitive. The income tax cut in
the budget helps to make Wisconsin a great place to live, work and play.

The Alliance has a broad and diverse membership representing everything from sole proprietorships to
some of the largest employers in the region from a variety of industries. On behalf of those businesses,
thank you for your consideration of the important priorities that are included in the state budget.

Best,

Suzanne Kelley
President & CEO

Waukesha County Business Alliance, Inc.
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Amanda Payne
Vice President, Public Policy
Waukesha County Business Alliance, Inc.
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